California State University, Long Beach

University Resources Council

MINUTES

Meeting Number 13







5/2/2006

Meeting called to order with the following voting and nonvoting members present or excused: D. Harris, J. Suguitan, J. Parker, D. Dowell, M. Hata, R. Yeung-Lindquist, P. Meylor, H. Wu, L. Caron, E. Martin, T. Bostic, B. Harris, J. deAlbuquerque, C. Bremer, J. Coots, L. Farmer, J. Torabzadeh, R. Wang, M. Costa, M. Anwar, C. Fisher, D. Hood, P. Kearney, K. Green, L. Henriques, R. Mena, Z. Billoo, F. Freeman, J. Prince, K. Janousek, 

1.  Approval of agenda:


MSP approve agenda 

2.  Approval of minutes


MSP approve minutes of 3/21/06

3.  Announcements   

Joe Latter shared apologies as the audited financial report is not yet available .  The delay is due to a dispute with auditors in the Chancellor’s office and an office short in staff.

The Academic Senate is reviewing policy on moving programs to self-support so programs previously presented to the URC have been withdrawn by the authors. 

4.  New Business

4.1 2005-2006 Use of Lottery Funds: Fiscal Operations Manager Hata

M. Hata distributed a hand-out showing the percentage of lottery funds spent as projected through June 30th.  She reported that ASMs kept detailed records on expenditures and that there was just a little variance between projections and actual expenditures.  She reviewed the reasons for the variance with URC members and also reported that for most divisions, 100% of funds would be expended by June or July.  

For Business, expenses to upgrade student computers exceeded allocation.  CBA supplemented from other sources of funds to cover the expenditures.  For Education, only 96% of projected funds were expended.  The remaining funds will be used to fund summer student assistants for Liberal Studies advising.  Arts spent only 94% of projected funds but will expend all by Fall 2006.  Natural Sciences costs exceeded projections for faculty travel, equipment maintenance,  Math Learning Center, and Phys 151 Lab.  They supplemented with other funds to cover these costs.  Liberal Arts expended only 91% of projected funds.  AV could not install all the Smartrooms that were projected and due to this, Liberal Arts was able to use funds to cover additional lottery requests that originally were not approved.

For Academic Technology,  96% of funds were expended but they expected one more license contract to be renewed which would bring their spending to 100%.  For Community Engagement, 81% of funds were expended for Partnerships with Service Learning.  The balance will be used in the summer for curriculum development workshops and student ambassador payroll. Student advising spent only 83% of projected funds with the balance to be used to cover student payroll for summer workshops.  Odyssey spent only 91% of their funds with the balance to be used to support FY06-07 programming.  Student services spent 75% of funds but reported that student academic travel balance of $7,800 would be expended by the end of the first quarter of FY 06-07.  The Future Scholars program expended 98% of funds and reported they would spend or roll-over the remaining funds.  Overall, 98% of lottery funds were expended by all Divisions, Departments, and programs.

D. Dowell asked URC members to express their thanks to Chair Hood, Vice Chair Kearney, and Secretary Coots as well as the ASMs who manage the money for Colleges.

Meeting Adjourned.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Jennifer Coots

(Minutes not yet approved)

